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Delta Sigma Phi / Cal Poly / SLO / Epsilon Rho
Alumni Association Newsletter

Issue #7:  February 2012 (Reunion Announcement Edition) 

Ray “Mumbles” Calande, W’74, President & Treasurer – Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73,  Membership ,  Newsletter,  & Web Site -  Martin “Beads” Ernst, W’74, Secretary & Directory            

Brothers:

We print and surface-mail E-Newsletters to those who don’t use PC’s and to our Assn. members and donors.  For the first time, and only for this issue, to encourage attendance, we are surface-mailing this special Anniversary-reunion announcement edition to all alums for whom we have a street address.  This E-newsletter is posted, along with past issues, on the alumni web site SLOYitbosAlums.com, on the page “Reports”.  Y.I.T.B.O.S., Yabut, Editor

GUIDE TO DSP MEGA-REUNION - APRIL 12-14, 2012

In This Special Reunion Issue:

· At The Chapter – “Cal Poly President Dines At Chapter”, by Solomon “Ruby” Reda, F’07  

· 2012 Reunion - “40th Anniversary of Chapter House - April 12-14, 2012”, by Alumni Association
· Chapter President’s Message – “Invitation To Alums”, by Michael “Albi” Kuelpman, F’09

· Philanthropy – “Friday Golf Scramble/Tournament To Benefit Charity”, by Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72

· Traditions – “Friday Active-Alumni BBQ Returns”, by Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73

· Carnation Ball – “Officer’s Club Welcomes Delta Sigs For Dinner-Dance”, by Alumni Association
· Fraternity Insignia – “Replacing Lost Pins – Getting Pins For Sweethearts”, by Editor
· Reunion Check-List” – by Alum. Assn. Reunion Chair
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At The Chapter – “Cal Poly President Dines At Chapter”,

 by Active Brother Solomon “Ruby” Reda, F’07
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At the invitation of our active members, Cal Poly’s President Armstrong dined at the chapter on February 7th as part of the Engineered Leadership program of guest speakers.  President Armstrong is Cal Poly’s new president and a member of AGR.  Delta Sigma Phi is the first fraternity at Cal Poly where he has dined.
Dinner went extremely well, and he was pleased to see so many members of student government and the IFC President – all Delta Sigs.  Brothers asked great questions at the end of dinner.  Before he left, we gave him a gift bag with a framed and signed composite photo that pleased him greatly, and the most recent alumni newsletter.  President Armstrong also signed our EL Speaker’s Board.
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2012 Reunion - “40th Anniversary of Chapter House - April 12-14, 2012”, 
by Alumni Association

Brothers:  This page overviews our special reunion.  Further details can be found on subsequent pages.

Forty years ago, in April 1972, Delta Sigs moved into the chapter house that generations of Monterey House and Palm House brothers had saved for - a house (New House) we designed, financed, and built on land we purchased in 1961 (New Prop) and paid off by 1971.  
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The time has come for all brothers, those who saved for a house they would never live in and those who inherited 244 and paid the debt, to gather together and celebrate this accomplishment – one made possible by our brotherhood and bond for 62 years at Cal Poly.
Our Actives, our ACB, and our Alumni Association warmly invite each of you to an expanded reunion:  “The 40th Anniversary of 244 California Blvd.”

Mark your calendars for April 12-14, 2012.  Use this special edition as your reunion guide!  Sign-up for events that require prepayment, locate two large DSP BBQ’s, learn how to enter or support a DSP charity golf tournament, arrange for side-trips such as guided tours to nearby wineries, trip-plan using the motel accommodation info, learn how to replace lost DSP pins, ride the fire engine, and join your brothers in an elegant Carnation Ball!  

In recognition of this special anniversary, we’ve expanded reunion events.  There will be something-for-everyone whether you’re a founding father or have kids-in-tow!  

Friday’s active-alumni golf match has been transformed into our First Annual Charity 

Golf Scramble.  At the request of our active chapter, it benefits “Aware Awake Alive”.  This expanding not-for-profit’s first chapter was recently established at Cal Poly after the death of an SAE pledge due to pressured drinking.  It is our goal for the tournament to raise at least $2,000 through tee-sponsorships and players’ fees for “AAA’s” promotion of alcohol education. All levels of player are encouraged to participate in the scramble and fun!
Traditional Family BBQ returns after an absence of 25 years. This year it will be held at Santa Rosa Park in SLO.  We’ve rented the entire park for DSP!  We hope everyone can attend, catch-up with their brothers, and support our chapter’s important joint fundraising efforts - for charity and house needs!  This may be the most-attended event of the weekend.
The Carnation Ball dinner dance concludes our grand celebration, and we’ve rented the fabulous Officer’s Club at Camp SLO.  Join us!
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Chapter President’s Message – “Invitation To Alums”

by Michael “Albi” Kuelpman, F’09

Epsilon Rho Brothers:
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My name is Michael “Albi” Kuelpman, and I am the new President of Epsilon Rho this year.  It is my honor to invite you to come to Open House weekend (Poly Royal) to celebrate our 40th anniversary of the 244 California house.  I hold many memories from this house close to my heart, and I’m sure that each and every one of you has unique memories of your colony or chapter house as well.  

It is my hope that we can all gather together on April 13th and 14th and share a story or two of our Delta Sig days at Cal Poly.  We are sponsoring the Friday active-alumni BBQ at Santa Rosa Park and hope you can attend and support us by attending.  The BBQ is from 4-9 p.m. and is pay-at-the-gate.  

We have contracted the Officer’s Club at Camp San Luis Obispo for our Carnation Ball on Saturday, April 14th, from 6-10 p.m.  All alums are warmly invited to this special banquet.  The cost is $100 per couple and $50 per person and we ask that you pre-pay using the following secure, on-line, OmegaFi site:  https://www.omegafi.com/MWQOFG.  

I would also like to share with you that we are expanding our philanthropy program.  For the first time during Open House, we will be co-fundraising to benefit both the newly created Aware Awake Alive campaign as well as our chapter.  “AAA” is a non-profit organization founded at Cal Poly in response to the tragic passing of a Cal Poly student three years ago.  Their mission is to:

 “Work with parents and educators throughout the United States to educate young people on the symptoms of alcohol poisoning, create awareness on the conditions that enable it and encourage responsibility for one another in situations where alcohol is consumed.”
We will be holding a silent auction, and raffles, throughout Open House.  Part of the funds raised will go to promoting AAA’s worthy cause, and the balance to help our chapter.  We hope to establish a chapter operating reserve that we currently lack, help defray the reunion’s larger-than-usual expenses, and put any surplus into the chapter improvement fund.   
You can support us whether you travel to SLO or not.  We need the support of all our alumni to accomplish our fundraising goals!  You can send a check or provide goods or services for our auction and raffles.  Do you have any of the following to donate?
Pro sports tickets, time shares, vacation rentals, frequent flyer mileage, restaurants, art, gift cards, wine, professional services, sports memorabilia, transferable airline tickets, and any other valuable tangible or intangible item you feel the brotherhood would bid on to support chapter and charity!  Get your pledge class together and create a basket of wines and gourmet foods or ball game and pub dinner. 
Please surface-mail your donations as follows:
For donations by check – 


For donations other than by check - 
please make payable to 


please contact:
“DSP EP” and mail to:
Greg Williams



Gear McMillan or Sava Comanescu

Delta Sigma Phi Treasurer


Delta Sigma Phi 

244 California Blvd.



Co-Fundraising Chairs

San Luis Obispo, CA  93401

244 California Blvd.

Gwilliams18@gmail.com 


San Luis Obispo, CA  93401
(916-837-0524)



gmcmilla@calpoly.edu and savac@comcast.net 
I’ll close by saying that we look forward to seeing as many of you as possible in April.  All of us at the active chapter love to hear stories about the “glory days” of the past and share ours with you!  

YITBOS,

Michael “Albi” Kuelpman F ‘09

michael.kuelpman@gmail.com / (714)299-6979
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Philanthropy – “Reunion’s Friday Golf Scramble To Benefit Charity”, 
Information provided by Scramble Coordinator Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72, and other members of the tournament planning committee.
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On Friday, April 13th, beginning at 9 a.m., Delta Sig alums and actives are holding our first-ever charity golf scramble and all alums, wives, actives, and guests are invited to participate!  

Our goal is to generate at least $2,000 through tee-sponsorships and entry fees for Cal Poly’s chapter of Aware Awake Alive - to aid their mission of providing alcohol awareness among college students.  This cause was chosen by our active brothers who are independently fundraising for AAA.  We hope our combined support helps prevent another tragic, avoidable, student death from alcohol poisoning. See Carson Staley’s moving story at the AAA web-site. 
The 9 a.m. shotgun tee-off features a 4-person scramble format.  Entry fee is $75 and covers course fee, cart, range balls, hotdog, beverage, prizes and AAA donation. We are hoping for 48 players and would like at least one active bother per foursome to encourage active-alumni interaction.  Handicaps will be established for each player and team.  Prizes will be awarded for closest to the pin, longest drive, low gross and low net.  
Tee-sponsorships are still needed for DSP to reach its philanthropic goal!  To date W’70, W’72, and W’73 have each stepped up to sponsor one of the 18 holes for charity.  Do Winter classes have more DSP-sprit than Fall and Spring classes?  Hmmm?  Our Alumni Association has pledged $250 for a tee and our ACB is also supporting a tee.  Five down, thirteen to go for charity!  If you have a business or affiliation and would like to sponsor a hole please sign up as soon as possible. The active brothers are canvassing their local merchants as well.
Silver sponsorships are $100.  Gold sponsorships are available at $300 which includes two entry fees (a $150 value), priority hole signage and higher distinction in support of AAA.  

Contact information for player sign-up, fee payment, donations, and questions:

Our Scramble Coordinator is Jim “Lurch” Larson, W’72, Grand Council member – jwlarson2@hotmail.com, (847) 309-0596.
Entry forms and tournament rules are being prepared by Ben “Coco” Parcasio, S’74 - 

b.d.parcasio@sbcglobal.net,  (831) 206-5536.
Team pairing are being handled by Mike “Harpo” Roanhaus, S’70 – 

mike.roanhaus@hdrinc.com,  (650) 465-5930.
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Traditions – “Friday Active-Alumni BBQ Returns”,
by Chris “Yabut” Patterson, W’73

DSP’S BIG WELCOME-BACK BBQ!
Friday, April 13, 2012, 4-9 p.m.
Santa Rosa Park in SLO-town.
(190 Santa Rosa – between Foothill & Hwy. 101)
Featuring:  tri-tip, chicken, hamburgers, hot dogs, beans, salad, soft drinks, coffee, and 

“adult beverages”.  For risk-management and insurance coverage purposes, please do not bring your own individual alcoholic beverages.  They will be available for those of age.
Expect great food, raffles, a silent auction, and lots of brotherhood and excitement.  Families welcome!  Our chapter rented the entire park so there’s room for all and plenty of parking!
The Alumni Association is co-sponsoring the BBQ in support of our chapter’s efforts to return this lost tradition.  Our goal is assist them in planning and running a large event – returning this knowledge and capability to the chapter’s program.  Remember, the BBQ is at Santa Rosa Park in town, NOT Cuesta Park by Hwy. 101.  

Please support chapter efforts on our behalf, and their fundraising for charity and house.  This is a rain-or-shine event.  For more information, contact one of the following brothers:
Chapter Social 

Chapter President


Alumni Assn. Officer
Cole Cusella


Michele Kuelpman


Chris Patterson
Doc, Spring 2011

Albi, Fall 2009


Yabut, Winter 1973
colecusella@gmail.com 
michael.kuelpman@gmail.com
golddust@cwnet.com 
(408) 209-3788

(714)299-6979



(530) 941-3986
Carnation Ball – “Officer’s Club Welcomes Delta Sigs For Dinner-Dance”, 
by Alumni Association

In keeping with the special nature of the 40th Anniversary Reunion, the chapter has contracted the Officer’s Club at Camp SLO.  This elegant facility can be set up to seat 550 in comfort.     


You are asked to pre-pay for the dinner-dance.  Alumni costs are $100 per couple and $50 single.  Please use the secure on-line payment account at www.omegafi.com/MWQOFG.  If you are not a computer-user, please send a check and note via snail-mail to the Chapter’s Social Chair.  His surface address is in the Chapter President’s Message.
You can enter at or after 8 p.m., for announcements, pinnings, and the dance, at half-price:  $50 couple and $25 single - pay at the door. We anticipate banquet-style table-service.  Meal choices will be available to you when finalized.  Three National officers are joining us.  
Camp San Luis Obispo is about 4.25 miles north on Hwy. 1, toward Morro Bay, from Santa Rosa and Foothill in SLO.  Set your GPS for “10 Sonoma Ave., SLO.  Stop at the gate - you must show ID, vehicle registration, proof of insurance, and fill out a brief form to enter.  The “vehicle access form” and a map are included as a separate document with this newsletter.  Filling it out in advance will save time.  On-base directions to Officer’s Club:  take Sonoma, left on Kern, under freeway, left on either Napa or Santa Clara.   Ignore Chapter directions.  
Fraternity Insignia – “Replacing Lost Pins – Getting Pins For Sweethearts”,
 by the Editor

If you wish to replace a lost pin (badge), or order a jeweled pin for your sweetheart, National advises the following.  Call them in Indianapolis, Indiana, at (317) 634-1899.  Identify yourself and your request and ask for your pin number.  When you have this number you can order a replacement pin on-line from the Herff Jones Company, www.HJGreek.com.  Act fast!
If you are planning on “getting pinned”, please let brother Ben “Coco” Parcasio, S’74, know – flowers.  He is at b.d.parcasio@sbcglobal.net / (831) 206-5536.


“Reunion Check-List”
by the Editor
Schedule Of Events:
Thursday - Day:
Option #1:  Early-bird non-tournament golf in Nipomo.  Lurch - (847) 309-0596.

Option #2:  Small-group (8-12 people) guided wine tours you can arrange.  Contact Jill Tweedie, Director of Sales & Marketing, Breakaway Tours, 800-799-7657.  Close to SLO!
Thursday – Evening:
Option #1:  BBQ at Larry “TA” and Donna Everett’s home; 1050 La Serenate Way, Nipomo; (805) 550-2459.  Call ahead to see what to bring.  Usually starts/goes late.

Option #2:  Downtown SLO street fair and walk 6-9 p.m.  Great for families!  
Option #3:  Very nice SLO restaurant:  Ciopinot Seafood Grille, sister restaurant of Old Port Inn, 1051 Nipomo Street, Thursday dinner 5 – 9:30 p.m.  Editor approved.  
Friday – Day:
Option #1:  Active-Alumni charity golf scramble/tournament, starting 9 a.m., Black Lake Golf Course in Nipomo;  Lurch (847) 309-0596.

Option #2:  Guided or self-guided wine tasting near SLO.  See Thursday options.

Option #3:  Tour campus, and tour DSP house at 244 California Blvd.
Friday – Afternoon/Evening:

Welcome Back Alumni BBQ, Santa Rosa Park, 4-9 p.m. – possibly the most attended 40th event.  Silent auction will begin.  Pay at-the-gate, price being discussed.  Rain or shine event.  To help with food planning, if possible but not required, let Yabut know in advance if you’re likely to attend and headcount.  Come even if you didn’t advance notice – we’ll have reserves.  (530) 941-3986  golddust@cwnet.com
Saturday – Day:
ACB meeting, 9 a.m. to noon, chapter house, 244 California Blvd.  Limited parking, we suggest car-pooling.  ACB Presidnet Bob “Ace” Veazie.  

Saturday – Evening:

Carnation Ball, Officer’s Club, Camp SLO.  Cocktails at 6 p.m., dinner at 7 p.m., 

announcements and dancing at 8 p.m.  Dance ends 10 p.m.  
SLO-area accommodations - availability and pricing updated on February 10, 2012.  
The Alumni Association is fiscally conservative with its funding – 100% from alumni dues and donations.  We do not guarantee blocks of rooms.  SLO motels do not offer group discounts during Open House.  However, we are providing the following list of rooms so our alums can book their own rooms and congregate together as they wish.  Don’t wait too long. 
Comfort Inn & Suites – Lamplighter:

1604 Monterey Street 

805-547-7777

The new section is BEST – ask for that

Pricing:  $149 - $169 before discount and tax

Room Availability:  28
Holiday Inn Express

1800 Monterey St. (corner Monterey and Grand)

805-544-8600

Pricing:  $219 - $299 before discount and tax

Room Availability:  50
Sands Inn 

1930 Monterey St.
805-544-0500

Pricing:  $129 - $169 before discount and tax
Rooms Available:  20
Quality Suites:

1631 Monterey Street 

805-541-5001

Pricing:  $221 before discount and tax

Rooms Available:  7
Vagabond

210 Madonna Rd.

805-544-4710

 Pricing:  $79 - $149 for various sized rooms

Rooms Available:  40

Alumni Web Site:  www.SLOYITBOS.com 
for continuing reunion details.  
Y.I.T.B.O.S. !
EP DSP Alumni Association
Apple Farm

2015 Monterey St

805-544-2040

Pricing:  $149 - $269 before discount and tax

Room Availability:  51

Super 8 

1951 Monterey St.

805-544-7895

Pricing:  $84 - $99 without discount, rate subject to change

Rooms Available:  25

Travel Lodge

1825 Monterey St. 

805-543-5110

Pricing:  $112.50 plus tax

Rooms Available:  10

Embassy Suites

333 Madonna Road

805-549-0800

Pricing: $199 – 219 before discount and tax

Rooms Available:  70

Motel 6 / South SLO

805-541-6992

Pricing:  $86 plus tax

Rooms remaining:  49 with one queen and 39 with two queens







